

of Transportation

Federal Aviation Administration

DEC 0 1 2017

Western-Pacific Region Office of the Regional Administrator

15000 Aviation Blvd. Los Angeles, CA 90009-2007

Ms. Lisa Ketcham Chair, Midcoast Community Council P.O. Box 248 Moss Beach, CA 94038-0248

Dear Chair Ketcham:

Thank you for your letter dated October 11, 2017, regarding the involvement of the Select Committee and San Francisco International Airport (SFO) Roundtable with the November 2015 Northern California Initiative requested by Members Eshoo, Speier and Farr (Panetta). Your letter identifies several recommendations included within the SFO Roundtable's November 2016 Final Report and requests additional information on behalf of an elected Advisory Council to the San Mateo County Board of Supervisors, the "Midcoast Community Council."

On November 17, 2017, Congressional members Eshoo, Speier, and Panetta issued a joint press release and the FAA's Update to Phase Two Report and Appendices that respond to recommendations made by the SFO/Community Roundtable and the Select Committee on South Bay Arrivals. If interested, you may access the members' joint press release and the Update to Phase Two Report/Appendices (126 pages) at: https://eshoo.house.gov/uncategorized/eshoo-speier-panetta-release-updated-faaresponses-on-aircraft-noise-concerns-in-three-congressional-districts-14-18-20/.

As mentioned in the members' joint press release, the FAA will continue its collaborative work. Further, the joint press release advises that the SFO Airport/Community Roundtable will continue its work for aircraft noise mitigation on behalf of the residents of San Francisco and San Mateo Counties.

Thank you for taking the time and the opportunity to address the Advisory Council's concerns.

Sincerely.

Dennis E. Roberts

Regional Administrator

2. Bolerte